
From: Adams, Marcia <madams@oed.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/9/2014 12:12:55 PM
Subject: RE: SC State Bank Accounts

Yes, thanks.
 
From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Wednesday, April 09, 2014 12:12 PM

To: Adams, Marcia

Subject: RE: SC State Bank Accounts
 
                I’m trapped on another call still but can call you right after, if that’s OK.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Adams, Marcia 

Sent: Wednesday, April 09, 2014 12:12 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: RE: SC State Bank Accounts
 
Not yet.  Do you have a few minutes for a call?
 
From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Wednesday, April 09, 2014 12:10 PM

To: Adams, Marcia

Subject: RE: SC State Bank Accounts
 
                OK, thanks…I’ll take a look – do other BCB offices have this too?
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Adams, Marcia 

Sent: Wednesday, April 09, 2014 12:05 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: SC State Bank Accounts
 
Christian,
I have not reviewed these yet, but this is SC State’s reconciliation and explanation of not requiring an additional $6.4 
million for 1890 funds loans.  SC State still claims to need the $13.6 million for accumulated accounts payable.
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Marcia


